From: Taha hossian

Sent: 06 February 2016 22:30
To: Fowler, David

Subject: Fwd:

To whom may concern

Im writing to inform you of some of the issues 1 believe will come to a negative consequence
if this planning permission goes through. I have been instructed to write an email to you and
so I hope you take what T have to say into account carefully.

As you probably know, for a few years now there has been extensive industrial work going
on by the right side of our building. Throughout that time there has been many problems that
has risen of which I will list. As the building got taller sunlight decreased, fumes began to
take over our noses every time we would walk out the door, the area became all so more
cramped and to top it all off this building did not benefit our community one bit. T can
confidently say that this 100 metre building that is being built directly in front of us will not
only bring almost the same issues but more. The area its being built on is a community park
full of trees, lovely green grass and a children's playgroup. Its a dogs haven all throughout the
year and a fun for all area when the sun is out especially for the children of this community.
If this project goes ahead this will be taken away from us. In todays society children at a
young age are being introduced to electrical devices and gadgets which keeps them occupied
for long periods of time rather than being in the outdoors, keeping active and more sociable
with other children. This will be worsened once the park is gone. Where will our kids play?
Where will the community dogs run around and live a healthy life? You could argue that
there are larger parks a few miles away from here but not everyone has time to drive around
or spend an hour going back and forth when they could have an extremely convenient park
right across the road. On top of that, 96 trees will be cut down because of this project. In a
city where air pollution is rising I think that is an alarming amount of trees being cut down. A
tree is the giver of our source of life of which you're going to cut down 96 of them? Excuse
my rhetorical questions but it just seems so ludicrous to me. We inhale toxic fumes everyday,
from cars, industrial work and many other outputs and its a factor that your project also
supports as the new flats will be installed with air ventilators as the quality of air is so poor.
On a final note I would like to mention the most obvious point of blockage of sunlight. This
monster like 100 metre 26 story building will cocoon the area and block off the very little
sunlight we already get. Sunlight is a very important factor as healthy humans. In this country
most people are vitamin D deficient due to the lack of sunlight. Mild depression can be a
symptom of this. By blocking off the sunlight how can one get there time in the sun and dose
of vitamin D? There are days that T don't go out at all and some sunshine would make all the
difference. Also there are people in the building that rarely step out of the their flats. Would
you not think their quality of life would decrease if the sun rarely ever beamed through their
windows? Sunlight can be a mood enhancer and a joyful reminder of the very little nature we
have living in the centre of a busy city.



As aresident of 24 years at Flat 7, Phoenix court, T am 100% against this new project.

Regards
Taha Hossian



